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Dear INO Ph.D. Programme applicant, 

 

This is with reference to your application for the INO Ph.D. Programme. We are pleased to invite you 

to appear for an interview at the Homi Bhabha National Institute (HBNI), BARC Training School Complex, 

Anushaktinagar, Mumbai, Maharashtra 400094 on Friday, July 19, 2019 at 9am. Please bring with you all your 

original certificates and mark sheets, original proof of your date of birth etc., for verification. 

 

Please note that this interview is NOT meant for TIFR’s graduate school admissions. You have opted for INO 

along with TIFR programme during your on-line application, hence this call. You would have received a 

separate communication from TIFR graduate school office, if you have satisfied their criteria. 

 

Outstation candidates will be paid 1.33 times the second-class return train fare by the shortest route from the 

railway station nearest to their place of residence (this may be taken as the address for 

correspondence given in your application) to Mumbai. Those who need to travel more than 500 kms will be paid 

sleeper class fare. Those travelling by air will be paid eligible sleeper class train fare. Please note that you are 

required to submit the original of your onward journey ticket and copy of your return journey ticket along with 

the travel re‐imbursement form when you report for the interview. Candidates travelling by air and claiming TA 

will be required to produce the air ticket and the boarding pass. 

 

In order that you may attend the interview on time, we suggest that you plan to reach Mumbai on the day 

previous to your interview.  You will be paid Rs. 200/- as halting allowance for the day of interview. You are 

expected to make your own arrangements for your stay in Mumbai. Please do not contact us with requests for 

accommodation. 

 

We thank you for your interest in our graduate studies program and look forward to seeing you at the HBNI, 

Mumbai. Please acknowledge receipt of this e-mail and confirm if you will be attending the interview on the said 

date, by sending an email to grad2019@ino.tifr.res.in. INO GTP interviews are going to be held on July 19th and 

20th. Due to some unavoidable circumstances, if you wish to be interviewed on the other date, please mail to us 

urgently so that we can do the needful. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Co-Ordinator 

INO Graduate Training Programme 
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